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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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FAREWELL TO THE CHIEF 
 

Please join us in sending our best 
wishes to Bob Norton, as he leaves 
the District Fire Chief position to 
take on a new role in Fort St. John 
as Deputy Chief of Community 
Safety. 
 
Bob joined the District on Novem-
ber 28, 2011, coming to  us from 
Duncan, BC. After 20 years of  
dedicated Military service, Bob, his 
wife Amber and 2 children, Katie 
and Cole, made the big move to 
Hudson’s Hope for the laid back lifestyle.  
 
During his nine years of service to the District, Bob made many positive 
changes to our volunteer fire department such as implementing the First Re-
sponder Program, the Everbridge mass notification system for the communi-
ty, standardized training for the department in accordance with provincial 
requirements and standards, wildfire struc-
ture defense capabilities through training 
and equipment purchases and developed a 
risk based fire inspection system for the 
community, to name just a few. 
 
Bob was a great asset to the team and will 
be missed by all who worked with him.  We 
wish him well in his new endeavor and look 
forward to seeing him out and about in the 
community without his pager! 
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DINNER TO GO 
  

Hudson’s Hope Lions will 

be hosting a Christmas 

Dinner Drive Thru.  
 

Get your tickets early for  $5.00          

• Roasted Turkey 
• Mashed Potatoes 
• Mixed Vegetables 
• Gravy 
• Stuffing 
• Dinner Bun 
• Dessert 

includes 

We will be cooking up a feast. Pre order your dinner ticket 
and on December 12th drive up to the community hall and we 

will hand you your dinner. 
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When are Winter Tires or Chains                 
Right for Me? 
Winter tires and chains can make your vehi-
cle safer. 
 

You MUST use winter tires (passenger      
vehicles) or carry chains (commercial trucks) 
between October 1 and March 31 on most 
BC Highways. 
 

British Columbia’s climates range from     
freezing cold to pleasantly mild in the win-
ter; equipping your vehicle appropriately 
depends on what you are driving and where 
you are driving. Drivers in some parts of the 
southern coast, where regulations are more 
relaxed due to warmer weather, should use 
discretion when equipping their vehicles.    
 
More winter driving tips can be found at the 
below link. 

 
What is a Winter Tire? 
 

British Columbia accepts “mountain snow-
flake” or “mud and snow” tires with at least 
3.5 mm tread as winter tires. 
 

Check your tires for these signs:  
 

The mountain/snowflake symbol on the 
side of the tire These winter tires offer the 
best traction on snow and ice, and in cold 
weather. 
 

The mud and snow symbol on the side of 
the tire These winter tires offer better trac-
tion than summer tires, however, they are 
less effective than mountain/snowflake tires 
on snow and ice, and in cold weather. 
 

3.5 mm tread Tires must have 3.5 mm of 
tread remaining to be considered winter 
tires. 
] 

Matching Winter Tires You must have at 
least 2 matching winter tires on the same 
axle, but it is recommended to use 4 
matching tires. 
 

Studded Tires 
 

May be used on BC highways from October 
1 to April 30, but must have mountain/
snowflake or M+S symbols to be considered 
winter tires. 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation/driving-and-cycling/traveller-information/seasonal/winter-driving  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation/driving-and-cycling/traveller-information/seasonal/winter-driving
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HOME OWNER GRANTS AND YOU 
 

The home owner grant reduces the amount of property taxes you pay each 
year on your principal residence. 
 

The regular grant (also called the basic grant) amount for people under the 
age of 65 in our area is $770.00. The additional grant for Seniors (over 65) 
or persons with disabilities, the amount is $1045.00. 
 

Do I Qualify?  
To qualify for the grant, you must: 
 

1. Be the registered owner of the residence 
2. Be a Canadian citizen or permanent resident of Canada 
3. Live in BC 
4. Occupy the residence as your principal residence. 
 

For the purpose of claiming the home owner grant, you can only have one 
principal residence. If you own more than one home, you cannot designate 
which one is your principal residence. Your principal residence is the usual 
place that you live and conduct your daily affairs. 
 

You must apply for the grant each year to receive it. When you receive your 
property tax notice, we highly recommend that you claim your homeowner 
grant, even if you are not able to pay your property tax amount owing at 
that time.   
 

Claiming your grant will reduce the amount of your balance owing on your 
taxes. If you are unable to pay the amount owing before the due date, 
claiming your grant will also reduce the amount of the penalty applied to 
your account. 
 

If you forget to claim your grant before the end of the year, on January 1st, 
the amount will roll to Arrears and start collecting interest. You may be able 
to claim the grant retroactively.  
 

You can claim your home owner grant by signing the form on the back of 
your current property tax form. This can be dropped off at the District Office 
or mailed. You can also claim your grant online at www.hudsonshope.ca 
and follow the links on the page for the home owner grant. 
 

If you have any questions or need more information, please contact Tonia, 
Deputy Treasurer, at the District Office (250) 783-9901. 

http://www.hudsonshope.ca
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 34 calls for service between September 20th and 
October 18th. 87 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers be-
tween the above dates. Highway and road safety continues to be a big focus for the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP with the school zone along Beattie Drive and the construction 
zones along Hwy 29 being the largest focuses for traffic enforcement at this time.  
 

Police have been monitoring the multiple construction zones along Hwy 29 between 
Hudson’s Hope and the Half Way Bridge and have issued a multitude of speeding 
tickets to drivers over the past few weeks. We are asking drivers to take heed to the 
white regulatory speed signs and drive accordingly so that the construction workers 
and flaggers can conduct their work safely.  
 

On September 23rd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a suspicious male 
at the school who was observed using a metal detector around the school grounds. 
This male was later observed taking a scooter belonging to a local youth and putting 
it in the back of a silver/grey newer model Ford truck (no canopy or distinguishing 
details), prior to driving off. Police have been unable to locate the male driver being 
no plate number was given. This vehicle has since not been observed in the area 
again.  
 

On September 28th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a break and enter 
at a local commercial warehouse located along the Peace Canyon Rd. Unknown 
suspects entered the compound via cutting the chain-link fencing and stole several 
propane tanks. ATV tracks were noted outside the compound. Police are monitoring 
this area.  
 

On September 30th, the Hud-
son’s Hope RCMP received a 
report of a stolen refrigerated 
Sea-can that had been stolen 
from a work site along the 
Core Rd. No persons observed 
at this time, however         
photographs and the serial 
number on the Sea-can 
(ACSU202392522G1)have been 
distributed through the area 
and anyone who has seen or 
knows the whereabouts of this 
item, is asked to contact the local RCMP.  
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On October 10th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of an injured deer ob-
served along Dudley Dr. Upon police locating the deer, it was found that this deer 
was unable to stand and was acting in an unusual manner, but had no signs of it 
being injured by a vehicle or another animal. Due to the deer’s condition, it was 
humanely put down and local Conservation Officers were called and took posses-
sion of the deer to have it tested for CWD (Chronic Wasting Disease). Though there 
have been no confirmed cases of this in the province yet, this deer showed many 
signs of it so police are awaiting the test results to come back.  
 

On October 16th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a motor vehicle accident 
involving a school bus and a pickup truck along Canyon Dr. The school bus, which 
did not have any children on board at the time, attempted to navigate a right hand 
curve of the road, but given the icy road conditions at the time, the bus slid across 
the centre lane and struck a passing by truck. Minor injuries were incurred and the 
persons involved were transported to hospital to be medically assessed.  
 

Police are noting that “Winter is Coming” for all the Game of Thrones fans, and that 
winter graded tires are mandated between October 1st to April 30th. Failing to com-
ply with putting on winter tires between the above dates can come with a fine of 
$121.00.  
 

On October 16th, (same icy snowy day as above), the Hudson’s Hope RCMP re-
sponded to another motor vehicle accident along Canyon Dr. for a single vehicle 
that had slid off the road and side-swiped a hydro pole. Upon speaking with the 
driver, it was found that no injuries were incurred and the accident was a result of 
the icy road conditions.  
 

On October 17th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of several loose cows 
at large along Canyon Dr. near the 400 Rd. Due to the safety concerns that an acci-
dent could occur from the loose cattle, police attended the area but were unable to 
locate the herd. These cows were previously observed freely at large along the 
power lines near the 400 Rd. but no owner was found at this time. Police are not-
ing that a fine for cattle at large could be issued to the owner for each individual 
cow if found at large and on public roadways.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 

Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hop RCMP    

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Cash Sponsor a Christmas Hamper  
($500.00 Single member family, $750.00 Couple, $1000.00 family). 

 

Prepare a Christmas Hamper for a Family  
(we will provide you the details).  

 

Cash, Presents or Food Donations.  

It’s time to get ready for Christmas!  
We would like to invite all companies, businesses and individu-

als to participate in bringing Christmas to families in need in our communi-
ty. Here are some ways to help those in need:  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please call Maureen 250-783-0967 for more information.  
 

Christmas Hamper applications are available Nov 1st at the Thrift 
Store & Laundromat and must be returned by Nov 30th. 
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SOLUTION TO  
LAST MONTHS PUZZLE 

IS ON PAGE 38 

NOVEMBER  
PUZZLE 
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November at the museum is shaping up to be a quite month! Usually we 
hold our annual fundraiser dinner, but due to Covid19 we have had to post 
pone this event. Hopefully we will all be able to meet and eat together again 
soon. We are hoping to hold a raffle fundraiser in the near future - watch this 
space in December’s Bulletin! 
 

A Big Thank You to Dave 
Kyllo for all his work on 
getting the museum ready 
for winter, and to Donna 
Gould for all her wonder-
ful work in our gardens 
this summer. We would 
also like to thank Mark 
Hodgkinson and Peace 
View Enterprises for their 
donation of topsoil for our 
gardens! 
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on November 19th, 2020 at 
7 pm at the museum, everyone is welcome at historical meetings. For more 
information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or email at hhmuse-
um@pris.ca.  
 

Winter hours  
Monday to Friday 9am to 4pm. 
Staff is limited during winter months, so the museum may be closed unex-
pectedly -please call (250-783-5735) ahead to check if we are open. 
 
Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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This is just a friendly reminder regarding any outstanding  
Home Owner Grants, Property Taxes and Municipal Annual Utilities 

(water, sewer, garbage fees) 
 

If HOGS are not claimed or Annual Utilities are not paid they will be rolled 
into Arrears on your Property Taxes for 2020 and will accumulate interest. 
If you have any questions regarding this reminder please feel free to contact 
Tonia at the District Office 250-783-9901 

Adult pickleball has moved inside for the winter! Due to Covid, 

we are unable to play at the school gym this year. Thankfully, 

we were able to get gym space at the Pearkes Centre. Come 

join us on Wednesday evenings from 7-9 and Sundays from 11

-1. If you’ve never tried and want to give it a whirl, we will 

show you the ins and outs. We have all the equipment you will 

need and it doesn’t cost anything to play. Hope to see you there!! 

Hudson’s Hope Health Care & Housing Society  
Annual General Meeting 

Date: November 26, 2020—Time: 7:00 PM 
Place: Basement of Silver Willow Court 

 We welcome new members as well as our current ones. 
For more information feel free to contact any of the board members. 

 

Dennis Beattie ( chair) : outfiter@pris.ca       
Lynda Luchinski (secretary): lbl@pris.ca        
Debbie Beattie (treasurer): outfiter@pris.ca 
James Paulgaard ( vice chair) Paulgaard@gmail.com 

mailto:outfiter@pris.ca
mailto:lbl@pris.ca
mailto:Paulgaard@gmail.com
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope every-
one had a safe and Happy Halloween. We really missed hosting the Halloween 
Dance this year. Let’s hope next year things are back to “normal”. 
 
Our next community event will be the Community Christmas Dinner on December 
12. There will be lots of changes this year but we are happy to report that we will 
be once again cooking up a feast. It’s going to be a drive-thru so you won’t even 
have to get out of your vehicle. Each meal will have a container with turkey, 
mashed potatoes, gravy, veg and of course stuffing. There will also be a bag with a 
bun and butter and to top it all off, a container with dessert. All this for only $5 per 
person! Watch for posters when and where tickets will be available. You won’t 
want to miss this great meal and start off your Christmas festivities at the same 
time! 
 
Check out our Facebook page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at 
 lionsclubhh@gmail.com We are always looking for new members! 
Submitted with pride, 
 
Roary   
 

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 

2020 

HUDSON’S HOPE HEALTH CENTRE 
 

PO Box 599, 10309 Kyllo Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Pharmacy 250-783-9947 
 

Monday-Friday 9:00am-4:30pm 
Closed: 12:30pm-1:30pm 

Lest We Forget 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

 

8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 19 20 21 

22 23 
 

24 
 

25 26 
HH Health Care 

Society 
AGM 

27 

 
28 

29 30 
 

     

NOV EM B E R  2 0 2 0  

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Erosion Control 
Labour Crews 

Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Office Closed 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
 

6 7 
 

8 9 10 11 12 
 Lions 

Community    

Christmas Dinner 

Drive Thru 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 17 
 

18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 
 

26 

27 
 

28 29 30 31   

D E C EM B E R  2 0 2 0  

 

NOW SERVING  
 

MILKSHAKES & SMOOTHIES 

A Proud Member 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
Student of Week Awards 

 

September 28 to October 2, 2020 
Halle Beebe, Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, Lily Gortman,  

Torah Fieber, Thatcher Mercereau. 
 

October 5 to October 5, 2020 
Sawyer Tricker, MacKinley Koehn-King, Anthony Quibell, Jacob Potter, Hal-

le Beebe, Gemma Swanson, Mackenzie Koehn-King, Emily Earhart,  
Karl Cowan, Austen Lepine, Jaydon Scott, Logan Koehn-King,  

Isobel Hughes-Bunger, Jackie Siemens. 
 

October 13 to October 16, 2020 
 

Hunter Koehn-King, Aila White, Josiah Hart, Cole Schafer,  
Sean Hodgkinson, Ayden Quibell. 

 

October 19 to October 22, 2020 
Lila Allen-Garbutt, Liam Musyowski, Addy Meek, Samuel Swanson,  

Simon Dunseith, Raynnea Scott, Samantha McCarthy,  
Elayna Unruh, Josiah Hart, Kayden McAndrews. 

 

Congratulations to Dylan Beswick for earning the UNBC Scholarship.  
This award provides free tuition for 4 years to the top grade 11 academic.   
 

Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Center – Many of our students 
have been enjoying wonderful field trips to this outstanding center. We are very 
fortunate that our school is so close to the facility. Mr. Christopher Fequet has 
been doing a wonderful job having equipment and supplies ready for our students 
to participate.   
 

A big thank you to our local BC Ambulance workers for provid-
ing a fun “hand washing” session to our younger students. The students enjoyed 
learning to wash their hands so they’re “100%” clean! 
 

10 Days of Goodwill – We will be supporting our local “Friends of Hudson’s 
Hope” by collecting items of need during the first two weeks of December. Com-
munity members are welcome to drop off items in the container (it will be deco-
rated and labelled “10 Days of Goodwill”), outside our front entrance between the 
hours of 9:30 am-2:30 pm on the dates provided. Our theme days are on the fol-
lowing page. Please note that folks are welcome to drop off any types of non-
perishable food donations on any of the days; we are including theme days to 
make if more fun! 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
10 Days of Goodwill Themes.  November 30th to December 11th 

 

Christmas Hamper Donations 
 

Our Foods Class students will be baking up cookies to include in the Friends 
of Hudson’s Hope Hampers. If you would like to donate items to the school, 
we could use the following: 
 

White Sugar, Brown Sugar, Molasses, Flour, Ginger, Baking Soda, Baking 
Powder, Cinnamon, Cloves, Salt, Chocolate Chips, Cocoa, Butter, Vanilla, 
Sprinkles in Christmas colors and Christmas themed cookie decoration. 
Please note that all donations must be in sealed-original packaging. 
 

Prior to dropping off items at the school, please call first, and also complete 
a daily health check prior to entering the building. 

Macaroni Monday:  Pasta Items! 
 

Toiletry Tuesday:  Toothbrushes, 
deodorant, etc. 
 

Whole Wheat Wednesday:  
Crackers, cereals, granola bars, 
etc. 

Thirsty Thursday:  Juice boxes, 
tea bags, hot chocolate mix, etc. 
 

Freebie Friday:  A variety of non-
perishable items of food. 
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COVID-19 prevention restrictions in effect for all library users. 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
We are maintaining capacity restrictions for the library in 
light of increasing numbers of COVID-19 cases. 
COVID-19 prevention regulations will be updated as nec-
essary to ensure that we are adhering to WorkSafe regula-
tions and BC Health recommendations.   
Please note that all children under the age of 10 must be 
supervised by an adult.  Computer use is by appointment 
only with a 45 minute maximum, except when the Read-
ing Room computer is booked for an exam. Library use is 
for browsing only as we currently are not providing long 
term use seating or tables to set up laptops, etc.  
We are presently working on rearranging and condensing 
some of the Children’s library collections so that we can 
open up an old entryway for the room.  In doing this, we 
are better able to allow more people in to the room, and 
will be prepared to provide limited in person programs 
when many other libraries in the province also start to do 
so.  This change will mean that YA section seating will 
not be able to remain the same as before the closure.  

Please pay careful attention to our signage on the exterior entryway  window.  
Restrictions may be lifted, reinstated or amended at any time. 
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That being said, once we reopened, the seating in the 
library has been very limited and there has been only 1 
out of the 4 chairs for the YA section, which has been 
available for seniors and patrons with mobility issues.   
We are looking at adjusting our quarantine processes in 
line with other libraries throughout the process as well 
as possibly allowing more seating in the library for short 
term use.  Stay tuned for upcoming changes in the li-
brary and to our COVID procedures.  
Vulnerable Patron Access on Mondays includes front 
line and essential service workers. See ad insert for more 
information. 
Item Donations: Please note that we can only accept a 
few books at a time, no more than a standard grocery 
bag per household.  Please add a note to your donation 
with your name (so we know that it is donated on pur-
pose and not accidently put in our return), tie the bag 
and leave in our outside book drop, next to the bulletin 
board.  If you have items that cannot fit through the 

book drop, we cannot accept those donations at this time, including boxes of donations.   All 
book returns are only accepted in the exterior book drop due to quarantining protocols. 
Thank you to Lenore Harwood for your thoughtful donation of 2 non-fiction titles. 
Staff Changes:  We are currently in the process of hiring a Student Casual Library Clerk.  As of 
the date that this was written, we have not started the interview process, stay tuned next month 
to find our who our new team member is, or  pop in to find out for yourself!  Thank you to all 
of the amazing youth who applied! 
NEW Mother Daughter Book Club: Shellie and I are collaborating on a new book club!  The 
club is for mothers and daughters of all 
ages and locations.  If we get a lot of 
interest in this club, then we will also 
offer a Mother & Teen daughter book 
club that focuses on Young and New 
Adult titles.  To accommodate mothers 
or daughters from other communities, 
we are providing this club meeting via 
Zoom.  Once restrictions lift, we will 
look at having local members meet in 
person with the optional Zoom attend-
ance for those who wish to continue to 
join in. Please call the library or email us 
at hlibrary@pris.ca to indicate interest 
and we will get you registered and set up 
with the first title right away! 
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Library Programming: We are still maintaining registered virtual programming for the library, 
due to space restrictions of our library as well as following the lead of other libraries in BC.   
If we do move forward with in-person formats, we will not be offering our usual drop-in sessions, 
they will be by registered users only.  We thank you so much for your patience as we move toward 
the reintroduction of programs.  We hope to have a few virtual programming options in early No-
vember, stay tuned for more information about our library programs. 

Shellie Howard, Program Librarian 
We have no set schedule as of yet for library clubs, as 
soon as we do we will be posting on HHPSA and Fa-
cebook.  If you are interested in registering your child 
or teen, please call or come into the library to register 
for Zoom sessions.  We would do a StoryTime, Li-
brary Club as well as Tween and Teen Clubs.   
If your kids are interested please contact us as soon as 
possible.  There are a lot of things we can do on 
Zoom.  Packages are available for the week’s crafts 
that can be picked up at the library.   
We have a lot of new books in; graphic novels, kids 
cook books, new level readers and board books.  
There are lots of new series that just came out and 
lots of other new books for series that we already car-
ry like Dragon Masters and several new Thea or Ge-
ronimo Stilton.  We have an assortment of new Read-
Along books with CD and new audiobooks on CD.  
If you haven’t been in to the library come in and see 
what we have new for you!!! 

Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 
Interlibrary Loans: ILLs may be requested through the cat-
alogue database via your patron account, alternatively you can 
call or email your request. If you cannot find the title that you 
are looking for on our catalogue database, we have access to 
another database that we can check for availability.  Please 
contact our staff for a tutorial, to sign up for your own library 
card, or to simply place a hold. 
 

Note from Amber – The following title has been selected 
for the Mother Daughter Book Club. Pop by to pick up your 
copy or to put a copy on reserve. 
The memoir of a Jewish bookseller on a harrowing fight for 
survival across Nazi-occupied Europe. 
“It is the duty of those who have survived to bear witness to 
ensure the dead are not forgotten, nor humble acts of self-

sacrifice left unacknowledged.” 
A Bookshop in Berlin (Forward) 

Francoise Frenkel 
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(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

This completely renovated 2000 square feet 1.5 storey house is Beautiful.  
Hardwood floors, high ceilings with wood and shiplap, new trim and doors. Main floor bath-

room is gorgeous, has a stand alone tub, a separate walk-in shower, heated tile floors. There 
are 2 bedrooms on main floor, Kitchen, raised Living Room with a big foyer area and another 
little space for a home office. Second floor hosts the HUGE master bedroom with a walk-in 

closet and very roomy Ensuite. No need for curtains in this house, the privacy & beauty of this 
6.8 acres is all yours!! Rural living, minutes from town. Property has a well, and septic sys-

tem. It has a 12x23 single detached garage, wired and insulated great for working on projects, 
But, also there is a 30x22 metal Quonset on a free-floating concrete slab.  
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Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Fredette Ave 
$125,000.00 

MLS R2406599 

9441 Beattie Dr. 
$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500  

 

 10105 Arena Rd 
$549,000.00 

MLS R2385740 

 

10101 MacDougall   
$215,000.00 

MLS R2431390 

 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/MAX Action Realty Inc. 

9003 Taylor Ave. 
$189,900.00 

MLS R2456182   

 

10118 MacDougall  
$179,900.00 

MLS R2426803  

 

PRCL A Beryl Prairie  

$39,900.00 

MLS R2455504 

Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

9525 Matt Boe Ave 
$225,000.00 

MLS R2470721 

  

New Price  

New Price  

21006 Tomkins Rd   
$199,900.00 

MLS R2489619 

 

11141 Beattie Dr  
$299,900.00 

MLS PENDING 

 

New listing 

 
OFFER  

PENDING  
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling  

 

 We Pride Ourselves 
On  

Customer Satisfaction 
 

 
Dennis Beattie email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                 Cell 250-783-0952    

 

 

 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

 
 
 

 

COMPETITIVE RATES  
 

* FIREWOOD 

* SNOW PLOWING & SNOW REMOVAL 

* 6 WAY BLADE & BUCKET SKID STEER  

* 16 FT TRI AXLE DUMP TRAILER 

* 140 HP TRACTOR WITH BUCKET 

 

250-261-0756 

250-261-0756 

DEPENDABLE SERVICE 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 NOW OPEN  
           WITH  
     LIMITED HOURS  

Thrift Store Hours   

Tuesday to Saturday 
1:00pm to 4:00pm 

 

These hours are subject to change. 
Please call or check your PSA’s for 

updates Every day is Bag day $ 
10.00 / Bag. 

 
OCTOBER SOLUTION 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

There will not be a service in March. Bishop 
David Lehmann will be doing the next service on 

Saturday, April 11th at 2 pm. Drop by for 
lunch at noon to visit with him. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

It is with profound sadness we announce the  
passing of Richard Fernand Lafreniere Jr. our  

loving son, brother and father. Survived by his son 
Mitchell (Chauntel) Gerry,  father Richard 

Lafreniere Sr., mother Tracy Lafreniere, sister 
Jackie (Mark) Hodgkinson, sister Brianne Rutter, 
mother Robin Islip, and many Aunts, Uncles and 
Cousins. Predeceased by his grandparents Jean-

nine and Fern Lafreniere. 
 

Richard started out life growing up in Hudson's 
Hope, and loved coming back to visit with his 

grandparents and parents. Richard always felt that 
Hudson's Hope was home. 

The family would like that thank everyone for their thoughts and prayers. 
Also, to the Prince George Hospital Dialysis Unit for their support during 

Richard's illness. A celebration of life will be done at a later time.  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 
 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 12:00 pm— 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 1:00 pm—  6:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 11:00 am—4:00 pm 
Saturday …………………………………………….  12:00pm—4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….… 9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:……………………………………………………………… 250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….  hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….…………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                                               or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours:  Tuesday ……………………………………1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
             Wednesday ……………………………….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
             Thursday ………………..……………….. 1:00 pm—4:00 pm 
             Friday ………………………………………. 1:00 pm—4:00 pm 
             Saturday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 

Every day Bag day $ 10.00 / Bag 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen …… Joan     250-783-8756 

                                                    Stephanie     250-783-0959 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


